AFFIRMATIVE ACTION ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
February 14, 2012
Present.  June Li, Imtiaz Moosa, Tarra Davies-Fox, Andriel Dees, Mike Roy and Jennifer Borup
1.
Minutes of Dec. 8 meeting approved.
2.
Agenda Approved.
3.
Action:
Motion:  Recommend to the Faculty Senate that the following welcome statement be required on all syllabi.  
The University of Wisconsin-River Falls welcomes all students and strives to maintain our campus as a place of work and study for faculty, staff, and students that is free of all forms of prohibited discrimination and harassment and also accommodating for those students with special needs. For further helpful information about these and other topics, please, see the General Syllabus Page at [URL to be created].    Jennifer will forward this statement to the Diversity and Inclusivity as well as Disability Committees for their review and approval.  Motion approved unanimously.

Motion:  Recommend to the Faculty Senate that the following statement be included on a newly created University General Syllabus Website: 

The University of Wisconsin-River Falls welcomes students with disabilities into its educational programs, activities, residential halls, and everything else it offers. Those who’ll need academic adjustments or accommodations for a disability should contact the Disability Services Office (105 Davee Library; 715-425-3531). Decisions to allow adjustments and accommodations are made by the Disability Services Office on the basis of clinical documentation the students provide to sufficiently indicate the nature of their situation. Additional information is at: www.uwrf.edu/Housing/DisabilityServices.cfm.
The University of Wisconsin-River Falls strives to maintain our campus as a place of work and study for faculty, staff and students that is free of all forms of prohibited discrimination and harassment. If you have concerns about such behavior, contact your instructor, the Assistant Director in the Office of Student Rights & Responsibilities 715-425-4555, or the Office of Equity, Diversity and Inclusion at 715-425-3833. For a list of prohibited behaviors and protected classes or to report online, please see the following link: http://www.uwrf.edu/EquityDiversityInclusion/incident.cfm.   These statements have already been approved by the Diversity & Inclusivity and Disability Committees, but Jennifer will send them these statements with information about the change in how they will be posted.  Motion approved unanimously.
4.
The Committee reviewed the University Fact Sheet and will invite Blake Fry to the next meeting to talk about a publication that could be more helpful as a faculty/staff recruiting tool.  Jennifer will invite Blake.
5.
Information:  At the next meeting, the Committee will review the charge to the committee to per the Faculty Handbook.

6.
Next meeting will be scheduled using the Outlook Calendar.  We will attempt to move the meeting so no member misses all meetings in the semester.
Respectfully submitted:  Jennifer Borup, Chair
